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2014 LEAGUE AWARDS PROGRAMS 

It’s that time of the new year.  The League offers many opportunities for youth astronomers as well as soci-
ety webmasters and newsletter editors to enter the competition for special recognition for their great ef-

forts.  Application forms for the NYAA and Horkheimer Awards are included in this issue. 

These awards are listed below: 

 National Young Astronomer Award (NYAA)-This youth award has the earliest deadline 
1/31/2014.  If that young person in your society is debating whether to enter the competition 
or not, tell her/him to send an email to NYAA@astroleague.org and alert us that they are intending 
to submit an entry.  If  the young astronomer needs a few extra days to submit their packet that is ac-
ceptable,  but we have to know this information before the 1/31 deadline.  The top two finishers receive 
an all expenses paid trip to ALCon 2014 in San Antonio, scheduled for July 10-12, a beautiful com-

memorative plaque and other benefits. 

 Jack Horkheimer Service Awards-The top three finishers in this youth competition receive a check for 
$1,000 each (you read this correctly).  In addition one of these top three receive an all expenses paid 
trip to ALCon 2014.  A beautiful plaque and other benefits are also presented.  The deadline for this 

award is 3/31/2014. 

  Jack Horkheimer/O’Meara Journalism Award-The first place winner of this essay award for ages 8-
14 will also receive $1,000, in addition to other special benefits.  A 300-500 word essay on some area of 

science is required by the 3/31/2014 deadline. 

 Webmaster Award-This award is presented to the top finisher in the competition for best webmaster.  
To nominate your society’s webmaster for this special award, presidents should send a letter of recom-

mendation to WebmasterAward@astroleague.org or to Mike Rao Administrator, Astronomical 

League Webmaster Award, 2559 Rusk Street, 2559 Rusk Street, Houston, Texas 77003  

mike.rao@optimus-us.com.  Please submit the nomination by 3/31/2014. 

 Mabel Sterns Newsletter Award-The president of the club should email a copy of the designated 

issue of the club’s newsletter in Adobe Acrobat pdf file format 
to SternsNewsletter@astroleague.org, along with a cover letter of recommendation in the same file 

format that includes the postal address of the nominee and a photo of the newsletter editor, pref-

erably in an astronomical type setting.  Paper copies submission may be sent to the national of-

fice. 
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A Farewell to John Dobson 

( 

(John Dobson at one of  his visits to Sean’s Astronomy Shop, 

photo compliments of Sean League) 

A more extensive tribute to Mr. Dobson is offered in the 
March Reflector, but we wanted to give a tribute in this 

January publication as well.   

On January 15, 2014, the world lost a true astronomical 
visionary who changed the world of astronomy forever.  
He made the hobby more accessible to not just the visi-
tors who visit observatories or science centers, but to 

the general public who walk the streets of our country.   

At any star party one will find many dobsonian tele-
scopes setup on the field.  In vendor marketing, the de-

sign is prominently listed for sale. 

The Sidewalk Astronomers, which John co-founded, has 
dedicated its annual International Sidewalk Astronomy 
Night to John’s memory on March 8.  For more informa-

tion see www.sidewalkastronomers.us/.   
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